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29th June 2021 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Helston Community College Sports Day 
Wednesday 7th July 2021 
 
I am pleased to share that Helston Community College Sports Day will be taking place on 
Wednesday 7th July 2021.  The format of the Sports Day will feature a range of activities in 
which students can participate.  These include football, rounders and tug of war, as well as 
track and field-based athletics events.   
 
Sports Day will be a whole day event with all students expected to arrive at College wearing 
their PE kit ready for the activities.  Students are also encouraged to bring a coat/tracksuit, 
sun cream, a hat, a packed lunch and enough water to last the day.  Please note that due 
to Covid Guidelines we are not able to refill drink bottles during the day.  Students will 
need to come in with sufficient water to last them the duration of the day. 
 
The College canteen will be serving food throughout the course of the day from a marquee 
on the field.  This will include pasties, cold snacks, and bottles of water.  Students must 
bring cash as the cashless system will not be in operation on the field.  Any students 
eligible for Free School Meals will be able to acquire food from the marquee up to their 
usual value. 
 
All activities will take place on the field beside the Fire Station, with football being hosted 
on our new 3G pitch on North Site.  These activities will run during the timings of the normal 
school day, and students will be expected to report to their tutor in the usual manner at 
8.40am. 
 
This year, there will be a change to the usual format of the day.  Due to the restrictions 
imposed by Covid we unfortunately will not be able to accommodate 
parents/carers/visitors to watch the activities.   
 
Please note that we have a reserve date of Thursday 8th July 2021, should the weather 
prevent Sports Day from taking place on Wednesday 7th July 2021.  We will update the 
college website with further details if the decision to postpone is made. 
  
Thanking you in advance for your support of Helston Community College’s Sports Day. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

M Woolcock 

 

Mr M Woolcock 
PE Faculty  
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